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Menno, SD 
March 20, 2022 

 
 

Organist/Pianist   Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Rev. Calvin Hoogendoorn 

Call to Worship 

Invocation 

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Blue Hymnal #180  “It Is Good to Sing Thy Praises” 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

*Hymn:  Blue Hymnal #55  “How Blest Is He Whose Trespass”  v. 1,2,3 

Congregational Prayer - followed by Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate -- by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, for the General Fund 
 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal #417  “Savior, Like a Shepherd Lead Us” 

Scripture:  Psalm 23, read by Cindy Heckenlaible 

Sermon:   “Our Great Shepherd” 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal #446  “My Faith Looks Up to Thee” 

*Apostles Creed 
 

* Benediction                                   

 *Closing Hymn:  Blue Hymnal #469  “By the Sea of Crystal” v. 1,2 

 

 *Please stand if able 

 

 



 
Today/This Week: 
March 20 – Worship, 9:30 a.m./Sunday School 
March 22 – Cantata Practice, 7 p.m. at Peace CRC 
March 23- Women’s Bible Study, 10 a.m. 
 Prayer Service at Peace, 7:30 p.m. 
 

Upcoming: 
March 27 – Worship 9:30 a.m./Sunday School, Rev. Calvin Hoogendoorn 
March 29 – Cantata Practice, 7 p.m. at Grace Lutheran 
March 30 - Women’s Bible Study, 10 a.m. 
 Men’s Bible Study, 7 p.m. 
 
March 13:  Attendance–72; Offering-$2784 General Fund 
 

SOUND SYSTEM for March:  Brett Guthmiller 
USHER for March:  Brett Guthmiller 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of March 20 are 
Vern & Arlene Haase, Arlena Hauck, and Cindy Heckenlaible.  
 
PRAYER SERVICE:  The Prayer Service is scheduled for this Wednesday, March 
23, at 7:30 p.m. 
 
SERVE LEADER(S) NEEDED:  We are looking for a SERVE leader or two to take 
the Youth Group to Grand Rapids, MI at LaGrave Church. Dates are 
June 25-July 2. Our group will travel along with the group from Grace Lutheran. 
This is a great opportunity to connect with our youth and be the hands and feet 
of Jesus.  Please talk with Rachel Guthmiller if you have questions or are 
interested. 
 
CHURCH DIRECTORY:  Today is the last Sunday the directory will be available on 
the table in the social hall.  Please review your information – make sure all 
phone numbers, addresses and email addresses are correct.  Make any 
additions as necessary.  Please initial that you have reviewed your information. 
 
Easter Cantata Practice Schedule 
Tuesday, March 22 – 7:00 pm – Peace Christian Reformed 
Tuesday, March 29 – 7:00 pm – Grace Lutheran Church  
Tuesday, April 5 – 7:00 pm - Salem Reformed Church 
Thursday, April 7 – 7:00 pm - Salem Reformed Church 



 
A CHILDREN’S CHOIR will be singing at the Easter Cantata.  Practices will be 
each Sunday at noon at Salem Reformed.  Students in grades 3-8 are welcome; 
the choir is directed by Amber Bradley. 
 
FCCLA EASTER DRIVE:  The Menno High School FCCLA group is hosting a Easter 
Drive for the Bethany Food Pantry thru April 17. 

Items needed are canned coffee, laundry detergent, toothpaste, 
toothbrushes, hand lotion, shampoo, Kleenex/tissues, toilet paper, and paper 
towels.  The trust money the pantry receives can only be used for food and 
clothing.  The items listed above are necessities that the pantry can only obtain 
thru donations. 

There is a box located in the social hall for donations.  Items may be 
donated thru April 17 (Easter Sunday). 

 
FCA SPRING BANQUET:  The Menno High School Fellowship of Christian 
Athletes will plan to hold their Spring Banquet on Sunday, April 3, at 6 p.m., in 
the Menno City Auditorium.  Guest Speaker will be Lyn Fredrick, a long-time 
coach at Brookings High School.  Supper will be served and everyone is welcome 
to attend! 
 
EMAIL LIST:  If you want your name/email address added to the Peace church 
email list, please sign up with your email information (including name) on the 
sheet in the Social Hall. 
 
CONSISTORY MEETING NOTES:  The consistory met last Sunday after church 
services and decided to accept Rev. Bill Vis’ offer to serve us from June through 
September as interim pastor. 
From the regular monthly consistory meeting held March 16:  *Financial reports 
were presented.  *Andrew & Whitney Schaeffer were added to the Missions 
Committee and reviewed their proposal for community outreach programs in 
the Menno community. *Paul Schaeffer presented material for Vacation Bible 
School this summer and dates of July 25-29.  Approved the dates and materials. 
*Update by Rano, Randy and Brett on the Classis meeting.  *Approved the 
transfer of the Ryan Wielenga family to Salem Reformed Church.  *Approved 
providing ESV Study bibles to the confirmation class.  *Motion was made to 
spend up to $2000 on a camera to record our services.  *Rano gave an update 
on the pastor search committee.  * Approval was given to the Youth Group for 
their plan to share money for the needs of community members in need of 
assistance. 
 


